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The last several issues of the MIHS Newsletter have 

been heavy on COVID, and just when it seems we 

are turning the corner, there is another flare-up.  

Unfortunately, it is the reality we all have to live with.  

Just as we were finalizing plans in September, Mich-

igan had yet another COVID spike, and it seemed 

ridiculous for an organization of health and safety 

professionals gather together in one room for an all-

day event.  We have tentatively decided to stretch 

out the February 2022 Past President’s Breakfast 

and Annual Business Meeting as a hybrid event that 

will include additional technical content.  Plans are 

still in the works.  Michigan currently leads the na-

tion as one of the top COVID hotspots, so we will 

keep you posted.   

 

In some non-COVID news, there are a couple very 

positive noteworthy items to pass on.  The first is an 

honor to Jim D’Arcy.  MIHS has handed out an annu-

al “Best Paper” award at the AIHce, each year, to 

the authors of an original article from the previous 

year’s Journal of Occupational and Environmental 

Health.  Jim was the heart and soul of that article 

review process for several years, and it seemed fit-

ting to rename the award in his honor.  The former 

“Best Paper” award has officially been renamed the 

Jim D’Arcy JOEH Original Article Award. 

The second piece of big news is that 

MIHS has endowed a second college 

scholarship in honor of Bill Cleary.  The 

scholarship that has been in place for 

years is for a student in the graduate 

program at U of M (and formerly, Wayne State).  

That scholarship remains in place, and we have 

added  The Michigan Industrial Hygiene Socie-

ty  Bill Cleary Memorial Scholarship.  The text of the 

award reads:  In awarding the Michigan Industrial 

Hygiene Society Bill Cleary Memorial Scholarship, 

preference is given to Michigan residents enrolled 

in an occupational health and safety-based curric-

ulum, at a Michigan college or university.  We want-

ed this scholarship to be available to a broader 

population of students. 

 

One last item.  Did you know that MIHS had a 

small, off-site storage unit?  Me neither!  Thanks to 

Bill Kilgore and Aaron Jacob for retrieving the use-

ful materials and disposing of the items that were 

deemed something less than useful.  There was a 

treasure trove of old photos and memorabilia from 

past events that we will have scanned.   

 

The COVID Resources page (Page 2) for one more 

issue, to help those that wish to get vaccinated find 

local resources to do so.   
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70th Michigan Industrial Ventilation Course  
East Lansing, Michigan 
February 7-11, 2022 
Vent Conference 

MIHS Past President's Breakfast and Fall Mini 
Conference (rescheduled) 
Planned as a LIVE Event 
February 2022 
MSU Management Center, Troy, MI 
MIHS 

MIHS Election 
February 2022 
MIHS 

Comprehensive Industrial Hygiene Review 
Virtual 
February 8-April 12, 2022 
U of M CHR 

AIHce EXP2022 
Nashville, TN 
May 23-25, 2022 
AIHce 

Andy Crause 

https://www.michiganivc.org/
https://mihsweb.org
https://mihsweb.org
https://cohse.umich.edu/event/comprehensive-industrial-hygiene-review-spring-2022-online/
https://www.aihceexp.org/
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COVID RESOURCES  

Click on the graphic of your choice above to be taken 

to the COVID-19 resource website for that entity. 

We are always on the lookout for content and items 

of interest to our members.  If you have a story to tell 

that you feel would be of interest to the group and 

you would like to see it in the MIHS Newsletter, let 

us know. 

 

• A “Tale from the Front” about something you 

have done in the field.   

 

• A write-up on a seminar or conference you’ve 

attended 

 

• A write-up on a new gadget or “app” you have 

discovered that might be of interest to others 

 

Pretty much anything industrial hygiene-related.  

Send your article to apcrause@aol.com. 

TELL US A STORY! MIHS ELECTION IN EAR LY 2022 
Watch your e-mailbox in late January for a ballot from 

MIHS.  This year’s ballot will have choices for President-

Elect and Board  Members.  Our Treasurer and Secretary 

positions are now two-year terms, and this is an off-year 

for those positions.  We are finalizing the slate of candi-

dates, but if you would like to throw your hat in the ring, 

contact Matt Macomber.  We are always looking for new 

ideas to engage and expand our membership.   

 

Each year, half of the Board turns over, and there is a new 

President-Elect.  Every other year, the Secretary and Treas-

urer are also elected.  It is the responsibility of the Past 

President to put together a slate of candidates each year, 

so if you are on this year’s ballot, good luck.  If you may be 

interested in serving on the MIHS Board next year or the 

year after, get hold of the Past President for that year. 

 

https://www.michigan.gov/leo/0,5863,7-336-100207---,00.html
https://www.cdc.gov/coronavirus/2019-ncov/index.html
https://coronavirus.jhu.edu/
https://www.waynecounty.com/covid19/
https://health.macombgov.org/Covid19
https://www.oakgov.com/covid/Pages/default.aspx
https://www.washtenaw.org/3095/COVID-19
http://hd.ingham.org/DepartmentalDirectory/CommunicableDisease/Coronavirus(COVID19).aspx
https://www.co.midland.mi.us/coronavirus.aspx
https://www.saginawpublichealth.org/coronavirus/
https://gchd.us/coronavirus/
https://www.livgov.com/health/ph/Pages/COVID19.aspx
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https://www.michiganivc.org/index.php/27-2015-conference-brochure
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PRESIDENT  

Andy Crause, CIH 

Ford/CBRE 

Tel: 248-292-9865 

E-mail: apcrause@aol.com 

Term: 2021-2022 

PRESIDENT-ELECT 

Aaron Jacob 

Premier Safety 

Tel: 586-840-3200 

Fax: 586-840-3201 

E-mail: ajacob@premiersafety.com  

Term: 2021-2022 

 

PAST PRESIDENT 

Matthew Macomber, CIH 

State of Michigan 

MIOSHA General Industry Safety & Health Division  
Note: While performing MIHS duties, is not a repre-

sentative of MIOSHA 

Tel: 989-758-1515  

Email: macomberm@michigan.gov  

TREASURER 

Adam Calisti 

University of Michigan 

Tel: 517-432-5631 

Email: adamcalisti@gmail.com 

Term: 2021-2023 

SECRETARY 

Lynn Totsky  

State of Michigan 
MIOSHA General Industry Safety & Health Division 
Note: While performing MIHS duties, is not a repre-

sentative of MIOSHA 
Tel: 734-634-1822  
Email: lynntots@yahoo.com 

Term: 2021-2023 

Officers 

Officers and Executive Board 

VOLUME 29 ,  VOLUME 3  

Board Members 

Anthony Oliveri 

Michigan State University 

Tel:  517.432.4603  

Email:  Oliveri@@msu.edu 
Term: 2021-2023 

Dave Fogle 

BASF 

Environmental Health and Safety Manager 

Tel : 313-402-0339 

Email : david.fogle@basf.com 

Term: 2021-2023 

William Kilgore, CIH 

General Motors-Retired 

Tel: 248-773-9105  

Email: williambkilgore6@gmail.com 

Term: 2021-2023 

 

Brad Burcz 

DTE Energy 

Tel:  586-554-1026 

Email:  b4bradley@gmail.com 
Term: 2021-2023 

Eric Allen  

State of Michigan 

MIOSHA Construction Safety & Health Division  

Note: While performing MIHS duties, is not a repre-

sentative of MIOSHA 

Tel: 313-525-1983  

Email: eric.allen.mihs@gmail.com 

Term: 2020-2022 

Scott Chandler 

Testing Engineers & Consultants, Inc. 

Tel : 248-588-6200 

Email : schandler@tectest.com 

Term : 2020-2022 

Michael Manning  

Industrial Hygienist 

General Motors 

Tel: 586-713-2344 

Email: manningmichael2@gmail.com 

Term: 2020-2022 

Matt Repka 

University of Michigan 

Environment, Health & Safety (EHS) 

Operational Health and Safety 

Tel : 734-647-6673 

Email : repka@umich.edu 

Term : 2020–2022  

MIHS Organizational Members 

 

Each year the activities of the MIHS have been supported 

by our Organizational Members. The MIHS appreciates the 

support and generosity of our Organizational Member.  

 

Industrial Scientific 

 

If your firm would like to become an Organizational Mem-

ber, contact MIHS Secretary, Lynn Totsky 

For questions or comments on the newsletter 

please contact Andy Crause at  

apcrause@aol.com 

mailto:acrause@us.bureauveritas.com
mailto:ajacob@argus-hazco.com
http://mihsweb.org/3rdparty/squirrelmail/src/compose.php?send_to=macomberm%40michigan.gov
mailto:lynntots@yahoo.com
mailto:williambkilgore6@gmail.com
mailto:osterkampk@michigan.gov
https://www.indsci.com/

